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Notice Relating to Rescission of Certification from Third-Party Organization for Certain Chemical Products 

 

 

As Kyocera Corporation (“Kyocera” or “the Company”) disclosed on January 8, 2021, certain chemical products were 

improperly identified by Kyocera as having received certification from Underwriters Laboratories (“UL”), a third-

party safety science organization in the United States. We have brought this matter to UL, and, upon review, the 

certification of the following chemical products have been rescinded as of March 17, 2021. 

 

Products subject to rescission of certification: 

 

1. UL94 - flame retardancy (four products) 

Casting resins, Premix molding materials, Phenolic molding materials, 

Epoxy molding compounds for semiconductors 

 

2. UL1446 - insulation properties (one product) 

Varnish 

 

Kyocera began an investigation under the supervision of a special investigation committee composed of outside 

experts and is taking great lengths to identify the facts and cause of this issue. The Company is also making efforts to 

regain trust by pursuing accountability, implementing measures to prevent something similar from occurring again in 

the future, and is preparing reapplication for certification.                 

 

At this point of time, any impact on the Company’s financials cannot be foreseen. However, any impact will be 

disclosed if there is an expectation that it will have a material effect on financial performance of the Company.  

 

We extend deep apologies to all who are concerned for the inconveniences it may bring. 

 


